
Original Recommendations arising from the meeting of Cabinet Scrutiny 
Committee on 8 December 2010 

 

Inspection of Safeguarding and Looked After Children Services (8 
December 2010) 

 

Cabinet portfolio: Mrs J Whittle 
 

Synopsis: This report to Cabinet summarised the outcome of the Ofsted 
Inspection of Safeguarding and Looked After Children Services in Kent 

Reason for call-in: Members wanted more information on the Inspection of 
Safeguarding and Looked After Children Services, including why the risk of 
the judgement had not been identified earlier. 
 

Recommendations and responses: 
 
3. Welcome the assurances given by the Leader of the Council, the 
Cabinet Member for Children, Families and Education and the 
Managing Director, Children Families and Education that the points 
made during the discussion at Cabinet Scrutiny Committee will be 
included as part of the recovery plan. These are as follows: 

 
a. that a review of the governance arrangements relating to 

safeguarding would be carried out, including the future 
role of the Policy Overview and Scrutiny Committees and 
the Children’s Champion Board. 

b. that the current reward policy for front line social 
workers be reviewed, to ensure the right staff are 
recruited and retained within the authority. 

c. that a rota between working within Safeguarding and with 
Looked After Children be considered, to reduce staff 
‘burn-out’ 

d. that concerns around the caseload and training levels of 
staff are examined 

e. that the previous culture of silence from social workers is 
examined to ascertain why it had become ingrained 
within the organisation, and to avoid this happening 
again 

f. that the use of the Integrated Children’s System is 
reviewed to ensure it is fir for purpose and being used as 
effectively as possible 

g. that the Council work more closely with the Courts to 
help reduce the amount of experienced social workers’ 
time depleted through lengthy proceedings 

h. to explore ways in which Members can be involved in 
Serious Case Reviews, if necessary with bespoke 
Member training for this purpose 

i. that all Members who serve on the relevant Overview and 
Scrutiny bodies should be strongly encouraged to be 
more robust and challenging in performing their role to 
hold decision-makers to account for their actions, 



including being better prepared with searching questions 
prior to the meeting, and that opportunities for specific 
training on scrutiny questioning techniques should be 
taken up. 

j. that the need for a ‘triage’ system be highlighted, in order 
to effectively prioritise referrals 

 
Responses a to j (apart from action i which is an action for the party 
whips) are being considered for inclusion in the recovery plan. An 
updated recovery plan will be circulated to the Cabinet Scrutiny 
Committee on 19th January. 
 
Date of response:   17 December 2010                 Date actioned: 11 
January 2011 
 
The Kent Safeguarding and Looked After Children Improvement Plan will 
be going to Cabinet on 4 April and a copy will be supplied to 
Cabinet Scrutiny following this, as promised in January.  The plan is 
going through approval at present.  The report will be added to 
the Corporate POSC agenda following Cabinet 
 
Date of response:   3 March 2011                          Date actioned: TBC 

 
4. Ask the Leader of the Council that the outcome of the meeting 
with the Minister to discuss safeguarding and looked after children 
services in Kent be reported back to the Cabinet Scrutiny 
Committee. 
 

5. Ask the Cabinet Member to ensure that the outcomes of the 
review into the circumstances surrounding the judgement be 
reported back to the Cabinet Scrutiny Committee, given the 
seriousness of the subject. 
 

6. Ask the Cabinet Member to provide a report on the actual number 
of social worker posts and historical data on the number of 
vacancies within the Children, Families and Education Directorate 
since April 2009. 
 

7. Ask the Cabinet Member to provide a report on the number of 
safeguarding referrals to the Children, Families and Education 
Directorate from different agencies since April 2009. 
 
A report will be produced for Cabinet Scrutiny on 19th January 
encompassing responses 4 to 7. The author of this report is Helen 
Davies/Victoria Widden. 

 
Date of response: 17 December 2010                   Date actioned: 11 
January 2011  

 
 
 



Notes: 
 
19.01.11 - At the meeting of the Cabinet Scrutiny Committee, it was 
explained that the Committee had been promised a copy of the County 
Council’s improvement plan. Since this was not due to be finalised until 
the end of January, the Chairman suggested that the Committee would 
not pursue the item further until the improvement plan had been 
produced. 
 
03.03.11 - The Kent Safeguarding and Looked After Children 
Improvement Plan will be going to Cabinet on 4 April and a copy will be 
supplied to Cabinet Scrutiny following this, as promised in January.  The 
plan is going through approval at present.  The report will be added to 
the Corporate POSC agenda following Cabinet 

 


